BOARD OF EDUCATION
TOWN OF NUTLEY,
ESSEX COUNTY, N. J.

NUTLEY, N. J., September 27, 1904

To the State Board of Education,

Trenton, N.J.

Gentlemen:

I am requested by the Board of Education of the Town of Nutley to communicate with you in regard to the possible appointment of our Superintendent, Mr. A.B. Meredith as County Superintendent in the County of Essex.

Our Board is entirely willing that Mr. Meredith should accept the appointment if your Board sees fit to make it. We are satisfied not only that his appointment would not interfere in any way with the admirable work he is doing with our schools, but that the County would be greatly benefited by the choice of so vigorous, clear-headed and able an administrator as Mr. Meredith's three years with us have shown him to be.

He has so thoroughly systematized our work, and our schools are in such a good condition that the additional time necessary for the new duties can be given by him with no detriment to his work with us.

Respectfully yours,
(Signed)
George B. Philhower
President.